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Resident Satisfaction Survey
The City of SeaTac recently conducted a resident satisfaction survey and received 299 completed 
surveys, through a combination of online and paper surveys, as well as in-person surveys 
conducted by community liaisons and the Library Advisory Committee. The survey was 
conducted to help inform and align the City’s policy and budgeting decisions with community 
needs. This project was also an opportunity to pilot the innovative community liaisons model. 
Community liaisons are SeaTac residents who make it easy for other residents to participate in 
the survey by going where residents gather: the Senior Center, Bow Lake Mobile Home Park, 
Valley View Library and in the neighborhoods. Community liaisons have connections in many 
different communities so that we are able to survey a wide breadth of SeaTac residents. 

On Thursday, May 21, the City held a community meeting to share the survey results  
www.ci.seatac.wa.us/residentsatisfactionsurvey. We had a great turnout! There were close 
to eighty attendees, including residents, councilmembers and city staff. Attendees were 
invited to participate in small group discussions on key issues identified through the survey:

•	 What makes SeaTac a good place to live?

•	 Where do you feel unsafe and what feels unsafe about that location? 

•	 What would improve the City’s communication?  

•	 What would make the City more “clean and well kept”?

Through the bi-annual budget, City Council has approved funding to conduct a similar 
community engagement effort in 2016, on a project as yet to be determined. For more 
information contact Soraya Lowry in the City Manager’s Office: slowry@ci.seatac.wa.us, 
973.4813.
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City Council Meetings
City Hall Council Chambers 
Study Sessions at 4:30 PM  
Regular Meetings at 6:30 PM 
2nd and 4th Tuesdays

To view Council agendas and minutes, or 
meeting times and dates, please visit the 
City’s website at www.CityofSeaTac.com.

Meeting times may change. Please call 
the City Clerk’s Office at 973.4660 for the 
latest information.

City Council Study Sessions and Council Meetings are recorded 
and can be viewed by Comcast subscribers on SeaTV, Channel 21 at 
2:00 AM, 8:00 AM and 8:00 PM beginning Thursday evening following 
a Council Meeting. The meetings can also be found online by visiting  
www.CityofSeaTac.com. Select the grey SeaTV box from the menu on 
the left and then choose the Council Meetings tab, from there you can 
choose to view any Council Meeting from the previous year. If you have 
any questions regarding viewing the Council Meetings please contact 
the City Manager’s Office at 973.4820.

YOUR CITY COUNCIL

Dave Bush
Councilmember 
Position No. 5

669.7263 
dbush@ 
ci.seatac.wa.us

Terry Anderson
Councilmember 
Position No. 3

244.3516 
terrya@ 
ci.seatac.wa.us

Pam Fernald
Councilmember  
Position No. 6

552.4761 
pfernald@
ci.seatac.wa.us

Mayor 
Mia Gregerson
Councilmember  
Position No. 7

423.1210 
mgregerson@
ci.seatac.wa.us

Barry Ladenburg
Councilmember 
Position No. 1

715.5266 
bladenburg@
ci.seatac.wa.us

Kathryn Campbell
Councilmember 
Position No. 2

979.2028 
kcampbell@
ci.seatac.wa.us

Deputy Mayor 
Tony Anderson
Councilmember  
Position No. 4

280.6754 
aanderson@
ci.seatac.wa.us

APPOINTED SEATAC 
CITIZENS
The following individuals have 
been appointed to a SeaTac Citizen 
Advisory Committee. We value their 
civic interest and willingness to be a 
part of the working team of our City.

Community Building 
Committee:
Yolanda Gonzalez appointed 
April 28, 2015

Clyde “Fuzz” Hill (alternate) 
appointed April 28, 2015

Jean Blackburn re-appointed 
April 28, 2015

Virginia L. Olsen re-appointed 
April 28, 2015

Matthew York re-appointed 
April 28, 2015

City of SeaTac Presents the First Community 
Leadership Academy
Ever wonder how our city government works? The City will be offering a free 
multi-week evening course this fall for people who live, learn, work or serve in 
SeaTac to get a hands-on learning experience of how our SeaTac government works 
in our community. The sessions 
will be led by City officials and 
topics will cover government 
form, community history, tours 
of facilities, and much more! 
Sessions will be interactive, 
fun, and open to all. 

To receive updates on the Community Leadership Academy sign up for email alerts 
following these simple steps:

First, visit the City’s website, www.CityofSeaTac.com. Under the “I Want To…” pull 
down menu, click “Sign up for…” and click on “eNotifications”. A box will appear. 
Enter your email address and click on “Community Leadership Academy” and click 
the “Subscribe” button. You will receive a confirmation email from “administrator” 
asking you to confirm your subscription. Be sure to respond to the email to activate 
your e-notification and subscription. It’s quick and easy. Follow the same procedure 
to change your preferences once you are a subscriber. 
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City of SeaTac honored as a WellCity 
The City of SeaTac was recently honored with 
the WellCity Award by the Association of 
Washington Cities (AWC). This is the City’s 
eleventh consecutive WellCity Award.

The AWC Employee 
Benefit Trust’s annual 
WellCity Awards recognize 
members that meet nine 
best practice standards for 
employee health promo-
tion. Members of the AWC Employee Benefit 
Trust are eligible to apply for the award. This 
includes cities, towns, and non-city entities. 
SeaTac was one of 111 Trust-insured cities to 

earn the 2015 WellCity Award. WellCity 
has three levels of recognition to encourage 
program growth and longevity. SeaTac has 
earned the WellCity Award of Excellence. 

This is the highest level 
of recognition.

AWC Trust members that 
earn the 2015 WellCity 
Award receive a 2% premium 
discount on Regence and 

Group Health medical premiums. The discount 
to 2015 premiums by receiving this award 
is estimated to save the City $31,844.40 
on medical premiums.

LEGAL DEPARTMENT
The Legal Department 
would like to introduce 
our newest employee, 
Alex Muir. Alex is a 
graduate of Seattle 
University School of Law 
and will be prosecuting 
criminal cases for the City. 

Transforming the S. 154th Street Station Area 
As the City prepares to spark the redevelopment of the S. 154th Street Station Area, a 
group of skilled and experienced professionals weighed in through an Urban Land Institute 
Technical Assistance Panel (TAP). The TAP report was presented to the City Council and 
public at the April 14 meeting and can be accessed at www.ci.seatac.wa.us/154thStTAP.

The S. 154th Street TAP is the second such effort conducted in partnership with the Urban 
Land Institute. The first — done in 2013 — focused on the S. 200th Street area, in anticipa-
tion of the Angle Lake light rail station. That report helped to shape both Sound Transit’s 
station area design and the City’s Angle Lake District Plan. 

The City’s S. 154th Street Station Area Plan envisions a neighborhood with a mix of hous-
ing, commercial and open space that creates a more pedestrian friendly environment that 
takes advantage of the proximity to the light rail and other transportation options. The 
objective of the TAP was to gain insight into what form transit oriented development can 
take; how to support the desired future community and economic development goals of 
the current SeaTac community; and how the City’s land assemblage should be positioned 
to provide the catalyst for the redevelopment of the station area.

The TAP report represents the thinking of a diverse group of experts. It is one perspective 
of many that will help shape how the City moves forward with steps to implement the 
community’s vision for the neighborhood. Most importantly, the report will guide impor-
tant policy decisions about how to move forward. Among those are:

•	 How should the City’s return on investment be measured? 

•	 What importance will be placed on non-financial community and social benefits? 

•	 What level and types of additional investments should the City consider to incentivize 
redevelopment?

These and many other important considerations will inform the next steps of this transfor-
mational project over the next few years. 

CITY PLANTS TREES 
FOR ARBOR DAY
On Wednesday, April 22, 
the City celebrated Arbor 
Day by planting six Douglas 
Fir trees at Angle Lake Park. 
Volunteers from the 
Washington Conservation 
Core, Radisson Hotel and 
City staff dug in to plant the 
trees. Councilmember Pam 
Fernald read a proclamation 
and Washington Community 
Forestry representatives 
Terry Flatley and Joe Scorcio 
presented the City’s sixth 
Tree City USA and fourth 
Tree City Growth Award. 
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Construction Update
Connecting 28th/24th Avenue S.
The Connecting 28th/24th Avenue S. project is progressing 
toward completing design and advertising for construction 
bids later this year. The project will construct a new principal 
arterial road between S. 200th and S. 208th Streets and 
connect 26th Avenue S. to 24th Avenue S. The new road will 
include four general purpose lanes, turn pockets, and a 
shared use path along both sides. This project completes the 
north-south corridor from S. 188th Street to S. 216th Street.

The completed corridor will improve access and circulation 
for the new Angle Lake light rail station at S. 200th Street and 
28th Avenue S. and help ease congestion along International 
Boulevard. Also, the new road will provide access to approxi-
mately 200 acres for redevelopment and potential new jobs 
to the area. The road is anticipated to be open in spring 2017. 
For additional project information, please contact Florendo 
Cabudol, Project Manager, at 973.4740, or visit our webpage 
at www.ci.seatac.wa.us/28th-24th.

37th/40th Avenue S. Sidewalk Project
Design is complete on the 37th/40th Avenue S. Street 
Sidewalk project, the City’s sixth neighborhood sidewalk 
project. A preliminary design was presented to the 
community at an open house on December 3. The project 
is scheduled to start by the end of summer 2015. 
Please contact Toli Khlevnoy, Civil Engineer, at 973.4736, 
or tkhlevnoy@ci.seatac.wa.us for more project information, 
or visit www.ci.seatac.wa.us/37th-40th.

24th Avenue S. Overlays
The 24th Avenue S. Overlay project was awarded to Puget 
Paving, Inc. on April 28 and is anticipated to be completed 
by September. The project resurfaces a stretch of 
24th Avenue S. north of S. 154th Street to S. 142nd Street. 
The project includes installing new pavement markings, 
replacing sidewalk ramps, and installing storm drainage 
infrastructure. The traveling public is encouraged to consider 
alternate routes during construction, if possible. For additional 
information please contact Eric Proctor, Civil Engineer, at 
973.4735, or eproctor@ci.seatac.wa.us. 

About Domestic Violence
Domestic violence is a pattern of 
intentional, abusive behavior that 
one person in an intimate relationship 
uses over another to gain power and 
control. Domestic violence — also 
called intimate partner violence, 
battering, relationship abuse, spousal 
abuse or dating violence – may 
include physical, sexual, emotional, 
economic and mental or psychological 
abuse. Domestic violence can happen 
to anyone.

Abuse in relationships is common 
— it affects at least one quarter of 
all relationships, between members 
of the same sex and opposite sexes 
alike. South King County currently 
has the highest rate of domestic 
violence in King County. If you or 
anyone you know is in an abusive 
relationship and needs help, please 
contact any of the following resources: 

•	 City of SeaTac Domestic  
Violence Victim Advocate, 
Kim Cooper 973.4634

•	 Washington State 
Coalition against 
Domestic Violence 
1.800.562.6025. 

The City of SeaTac  
has a victim advocate 
to assist in obtaining 
Protection Orders, 
safety planning 
and other helpful 
resources.  



Community Volunteers ‘Step Up for SeaTac’ at Annual Community  
Litter Cleanup Event
On Saturday, April 25, volunteers came together to “Step Up 
for SeaTac” and help in the city-wide litter cleanup event 
along city right-of-way areas and three parks. 

•	 Local residents, businesses, community groups from Alaska 
Airlines, the Angle Lake Shore Club, and the Islamic Center, 
City of SeaTac Leadership Team and Recology CleanScapes 
volunteers worked 2 1/2 hours and covered approximately 
11 miles to collect 77 bags of trash, five tires and a section 
of metal roofing along city right-of-way areas. Recology 

CleanScapes assisted 
City staff by transferring all of 
their collected items to one 
central location for pickup.

•	 Neighbors Without Borders 
Action Committee collected 
60 bags of trash, 10 tires, 
four large and eight small 
propane tanks, a “fur” coat, 
one giant wire spool, 
30 large plastic containers, 
and three pickup loads of 
various lumber, plywood and tarps from an area of 
North SeaTac Park.

The volunteers collected an overall 1.37 tons of trash. 
City trucks were dispatched to pick up trash bags and 
items throughout the event. 

The City would like to extend a thank you to all of the 
great volunteers for their efforts in the Annual Community 
Litter Cleanup. 

Watch future SeaTac Reports for 
information on the 2016 Annual 
Community Litter Cleanup 
Event, or contact Resource 
Conservation/Neighborhood 
Programs Coordinator 
Trudy Olson at 973.4763.

Passport News
Passport applications are accepted at City Hall 
on Wednesday and Thursday only, from  
9:00 AM – 12:00 PM and 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
(please arrive by 3:45 PM to allow for processing 
time). The current processing time for passports 
is 4-6 weeks. The City accepts personal checks 
or money orders only for passport fees. 
Passport fees are non-refundable.

US PASSPORT 
BOOK FEES

US PASSPORT 
CARD FEES

BOTH  
(Book & Card) 

1st Time Applicants

Age* Adults Minors Adults Minors Adults Minors

Passport  
Services 
Fee

$110.00 $80.00 $30.00 $15.00 $140.00 $95.00

City of 
SeaTac Fee $25.00 $25.00 $25.00 $25.00 $25.00 $25.00

Total $135.00 $105.00 $55.00 $40.00 $165.00 $120.00

* Adults 16+, Minors Under 16
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SEATAC FAMILY 4TH OF JULY 
AT ANGLE LAKE PARK
Live Entertainment  
1:00 – 9:45 PM
Mr. Von – Hip Hop/Pop

Rikk Beatty Band – 3 piece band/Rock, 
Blues, Jazz, Latin

Tin Man – Rock, Alternative Country

Moss Brothers – Americana, 
Southern Rock

Paul Sawtelle – Jazz/Funk/Soul 

Sleepy Point – Rock 

Strangely Alright – Pop band

Late September Dogs – Rock tunes 
with soulful ballads

Fireworks Show 10:15 PM
Children’s Carnival
July 2 – 4:00 – 10:00 PM 
July 3 – 11:00 AM – 10:30 PM 
July 4 – 11:00 AM – 11:00 PM 
July 5 – Noon – 10:00 PM
Co-sponsored by: Recology 
CleanScapes, MasterPark and 
Alaska Airlines

PLEASE NOTE: 
The Angle Lake Park swimming beach 
and boat launch will be closed on July 4 
due to staging of fireworks. 

There will be no parking or boat launch 
access at Angle Lake Park from June 30 
– July 6 due to the set up and opera-
tion of the carnival. 

MUSIC IN THE PARK 
Angle Lake Park 
July 10, 24, 31 & August 7 
All performances start at 6:30 PM
For a list of entertainers please visit the 
City website, www.ci.seatac.wa.us.

THEATRE IN THE PARK
Angle Lake Park  
Friday, July 17 – 7:00 PM
Shakespeare’s “Henry the IV Part One”

Henry IV has two main plots that 
intersect in a dramatic battle at the 
end of the play. 

TOUCH A TRUCK
Valley Ridge Park Parking Lot 
Saturday, August 22 
10:00 AM – 2:00 PM
Come see and touch vehicles that 
provide safety and services to the 
community. There will be City vehicles 
and local businesses plus face painting, 
refreshments and “The Reptile Man” 
at 11:00 AM. 

WATER FUN!!
Lifeguards on Duty – Lifeguards are 
now on duty at Angle Lake and will end 
service after the International Festival 
on September 13. Hours will be posted 
at the beach. 

Water Spray Park – Come enjoy the 
popular spray park at Angle Lake. 
Hours of operation are 11:00 AM –  
8:00 PM daily through Labor Day. 

SUMMER CAMPS
Summer is fast approaching and we don’t 
want you to miss out on our fun and 
exciting camps! For kids entering grades 
K-6, you can be a part of “The GREAT 
Summer Camp.” This camp is packed 
with fun including games, crafts, cooking, 
field trips and swimming. For the older 
kids (grades 5-6) we offer Tween Camp. 
Tweens get a little more freedom and are 
off-site most days for fun adventures.

Teen Camp is designed for teens that 
are entering grades 7-9. Teens get 
off-site daily for trips including Wild 
Waves, hiking and local parks. 

RECREATION SCHOLARSHIP 
PROGRAM
This program is to provide financial 
assistance to youth and teen residents 
for recreational services. 

INTERNATIONAL FESTIVAL – 
Celebrating Cultural Diversity
Angle Lake Park  
Saturday, September 12 
10:00 AM -8:00 PM

Parks and Recreation –  Summer 2015

PARKS OPERATION MANAGER, 
ROGER CHOUINARD RETIRES
Long time employee Roger Chouinard will retire July 3. 
Roger started employment with the City in 2000, became 
Parks Operation Supervisor in 2005 and was promoted to 
Parks Operations Manager in 2012. Through his many 
projects, he created many fond and wonderful memories. 
Besides overseeing the daily operations of park mainte-

nance, Roger was involved in many park improvement projects. He played major 
roles in the relocation of the Seike Japanese Garden, installation of synthetic 
turf sport fields at Valley Ridge Park and recent improvements to Angle Lake 
Park. In his retirement, Roger will spend time travelling with his wife Bonnie, 
fishing and being a grandpa. You will be missed Roger!
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Planning a Car Wash Fund Raiser?
By checking out a FREE fish friendly car wash kit from the City, fund-raising 
groups can help keep harmful soaps and toxic metals from running into the 
Puget Sound. Or consider a professional car wash organization (i.e. PSCWA or 
Brown Bear) charity ticket program for your fund raising event. Call Resource 
Conservation/Neighborhood Programs Coordinator Trudy Olson at 973.4763 
for more information or to reserve a FREE car wash kit. For more information 
regarding the problems facing the Puget Sound, along with workable solutions 
that we can adopt into our everyday actions to reduce our pollution of the 
waters, visit www.pugetsoundstartshere.org. 

Curb Marker Program  
Volunteer Opportunities
The City’s Public Works Department Storm Drain Curb 
Marker program is available to youth groups and special 
interest volunteer groups from May 1 – October 31. Installing 
the colorful four-inch curb markers is easy and reminds people 
that storm drains are for rainwater only. You can help protect our natural  
waterways by volunteering for this great community stewardship program! 
For more information contact Trudy Olson at 973.4763 or by email at  
tolson@ci.seatac.wa.us. 

Sunday, September 13 
10:00 AM – 5:00 PM
Come join your neighbors and friends 
at the annual International Festival, 
where you’ll enjoy live entertainment, 
arts and crafts, games for children, 
Volkswalk and international foods. 

Sponsored by: City of SeaTac, Rotary 
Club of Duwamish Southside and the 
Matt Griffin YMCA 

VALLEY RIDGE COMMUNITY 
CENTER TEEN ADDITION
Construction for the addition to Valley 
Ridge Community Center is underway. 
The new addition will house the Teen 
Program. Currently, the Teen Program 
shares a space with the ABC…123 
Preschool Program. This addition will 
provide the teens their own space 
where they can do their homework, 
play video games, board games, 
table tennis and more. The estimated 
completion date is fall 2015. This 
project is funded by the King County 
Community Development Block Grant. 

CITY RECEIVES $25,000  
OUT-OF-SCHOOL TIME GRANT
The Parks and Recreation Department 
has received a $25,000 Out-of-School 
Time Programs Grant. This grant, 
sponsored by the National Recreation 
and Parks Association and the Wal-Mart 
Foundation, will allow the City to 
operate free recreational programs 
throughout the summer in partnership 
with the Des Moines Area Food Bank. 
Kids at numerous locations throughout 
the city will be able to get a meal, gain 
valuable nutritional literacy training and 
have fun in organized games led by our 
recreation staff. 

For more information on any of 
these events or programs, please 
call the Parks and Recreation 
Department at 973.4680.

Grow Smart, Grow Safe® App Now Available
Now there is an easy way for consumers 
throughout the Pacific Northwest to 
make smart choices in lawn and 
garden products that are safer for 
people, pets and the environment: 
the Grow Smart, Grow Safe® app. 
This new app lists more than 
1,000 lawn-garden chemicals and 
offers natural gardening tips.

Products available in area stores are 
rated low, medium or high hazard to 
help shoppers make smart choices. 
Take this tool to the store or out to 
the garage and find out how your 
favorite lawn and garden products 
rate. Download for free at the iTunes 
App Store.

The app was created by the Local 
Hazardous Waste Management 
Program in King County, Portland 

Metro, and Thurston County Public 
Health and Social Services to provide 
reliable, science-based information to 
all consumers. The app has also been 
approved for use by Washington and 
Oregon Master Gardeners.

This new app is an offshoot of a 
publication that was first published in 
1998 by the Local Hazardous Waste 
Management Program, which is avail- 
able at www.growsmartgrowsafe.org. 
More information is available from the 
Local Hazardous Waste Management 
Program in King County at 263.3050.

For additional information on natural 
yard care visit the following websites:

www.gardenhotline.org

http://your.kingcounty.gov/solidwaste/
naturalyardcare/index.asp

SeaTac Report  |  Summer 2015
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2015 Waste Reduction & Recycling Programs
SeaTac is dedicated to reducing waste, encouraging recycling and promoting reuse. 

The Fall Recycling Collection Event will be held in October. 
Look for information on the City of SeaTac’s website under 
the Public Works Department. Follow the Public Works 
Department on Twitter to get the latest updates @SeaTacPW.

GET YOUR GREEN ON 
EVENT 
SeaTac Community Center 
13735 24th Avenue S. 
August 12, 11:00 AM – 2:00 PM
Bring your family to see how 
you can be more environmentally 
friendly and “waste wise” in your 
home, purchase a rain barrel or 
compost bin, and get valuable 
information on how to recycle 
more, natural yard care and how 

you can protect our natural waterways. Take a stroll through 
one of the city’s true treasures, the Highline SeaTac Botanical 
Garden, located adjacent to the Community Center. While 
you are at the event, visit the Community Center to find out 
what activities and programs are offered to the community. 

You can also meet some of the Recology CleanScapes’ staff 
and get answers to all your questions on their service options 
(residential/commercial) and what new items are accepted for 
curbside recycling. If you are a self-hauler, you can discuss the 
comparable costs and the benefits of curbside service verses 
your self-hauling practices.

Or come and see our unique Public Works ‘cap’tivating fish 
mascot, and enter your guess on how many bottle caps it is 
made of! 

FREE BIOBAGS FOR YOUR KITCHEN COUNTER 
FOOD SCRAP CONTAINER
Free kitchen counter food scrap containers for the first 
30 SeaTac residents who have not previously picked up a 
container and who subscribe to curbside garbage service with 
Recology CleanScapes (yard and food waste now included at 
no extra fee).

Enter to win: 

•	 a compost bin

•	 a rain barrel

A limited amount of rain barrels and compost bins will be 
available for purchase at the event. 

For more information on this event, please contact 
Resource Conservation/Neighborhood Programs Coordinator 
Trudy Olson at 973.4763. This event is co-sponsored by the 
City of SeaTac and King County.

DID YOU MISS THE SPRING RECYCLING EVENT?
Not sure where to take items? These websites will help you.

King County’s Solid Waste Division “What do I do with…”
www.kingcounty.gov/whatdoidowith 

This website has a translation link at the bottom of the page.

Earth 911
http://earth911.com/recycling/ 

This website can help you find local recycling options, and also 
has informative articles on recycling in general.

Household Hazardous Waste
www.lhwmp.org/home/HHW/hhw.aspx 

Products are considered hazardous if the label has the words 
“Poison,” “Danger,” “Warning,” or “Caution.” 
Remember: Never pour excess hazardous waste down any 
drain or sewer or dispose of it in the garbage!

Household Hazards Line 296.4692; Business Waste Line 263.8899

Free brochures with recycling information for your group 
organization, church, neighborhood, or just for you and your 
friends are available at City Hall. For more information, please 
contact Resource Conservation/Neighborhood Programs 
Coordinator Trudy Olson at 973.4763.

SELF-HAULING OF YARD DEBRIS
SeaTac residents who do not subscribe to curbside garbage 
service with Recology CleanScapes have options where to 
self-haul their yard debris. Please note that fees apply. For fees 
and restrictions please contact the company. 

Bow Lake Transfer Station 
18800 Orillia Road S., Tukwila – 296.4466
STATION HOURS:  
Monday – Thursday: 24 hours a day 
Friday: 12:00 AM – 11:30 PM 
Weekends:  8:30 AM – 5:30 PM
RECYCLE AREA HOURS:  
Monday – Friday: 6:00 AM – 8:00 PM 
Weekends: 8:30 AM – 5:30 PM	
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Affordable Curbside Collection 
with Recology CleanScapes
Recology CleanScapes, the City of SeaTac’s solid waste 
service provider, offers affordable garbage, recycling 
and food & yard waste collection service to residents and 
businesses. While curbside collection is not mandatory in 
the City of SeaTac, residents who self haul their waste to 
the transfer station may be able to save time and money 
by subscribing to service with Recology CleanScapes. 

With Recology CleanScapes curbside service you get:
•	 Free curbside recycling and food & yard waste service.

•	 Free carts.

•	 Free recycling for difficult items: fluorescent tubes, 
batteries, motor oil, small appliances and more.

•	 Once each calendar year, SeaTac residential customers may 
request a free “Curbside Clean-up” of up to one cubic yard 
extra garbage. The extra item may not be larger than 3ft x 
3ft x 3ft or weigh more than 65 lbs. For residential curbside 
customers, additional bulky waste items (appliances, sofas, 
chairs, mattresses) are charged a pickup fee of $20.

•	 A customer service staff that is available seven days a week 
to answer questions and assist with services. 

Compare Costs:
Self-haul: Minimum $22.00 per entry (includes basic fee, 
surcharge and tax). Four weeks = $88.00.

Monthly service with Recology CleanScapes: $17.75 rate for 
a 32-gallon garbage cart emptied at the curb every week, plus 
every other week recycling and food & yard waste service at 
no additional cost.

In addition to cost effective curbside collection, Recology 
CleanScapes customers may pay their bill, make changes to 
their account, and drop off many hard-to-recycle items for 
free at the Recology Store Highline, located at the Five 
Corners Shopping Center in Burien, 15858 1st Avenue S. 
Hard-to-recycle items that are accepted at the store include 
fluorescent tubes and bulbs, batteries, small electronics and 
appliances, and bicycles. 

For more information about Recology CleanScapes’ services, 
please visit the website www.recologycleanscapes.com/seatac, 
contact Recology CleanScapes Customer Service at 767.1166 
or Trudy Olson, City of SeaTac Resource Conservation/
Neighborhood Program Coordinator at 973.4763. 

HELP US PROTECT SEATAC’S 
NATURAL WATERWAYS – REPORT 
SPILLS TO THE SPILL HOTLINE
Help us protect SeaTac’s lakes, streams and 
natural waterways by reporting illegal discharges or 
spills to the Spill Hotline. Pollutants like household 
cleaners, paint, oil, antifreeze and soap are toxic to 
aquatic life so if you see these things being dumped into 
a storm drain call the Spill Hotline. Once contacted, City 
staff will be dispatched to investigate and remove these 
illegal discharges, as well as work with property owners 
to educate and get them to take corrective action. 

SPILL HOTLINE
Monday – Friday: 7:00 AM – 3:30 PM  

call 973.4770

After hours/weekends/holidays:  
call the King County 24-hour dispatch at 296.8100

**If spill is hazardous – also call 911**

The Bow Lake Transfer Station now accepts yard waste for 
recycling by drop off only. Includes leaves, grass clippings, 
weeds, brush, Christmas trees, and branches (must be 
4 inches in diameter or less, and less than 8 feet long). 
Yard waste must be separated from garbage. No dirt or 
sod. No plastic of any kind. No food scraps. No hazardous 
or dangerous waste. The maximum combined vehicle and 
trailer length limit is 40 feet.

For further information on the Bow Lake Transfer Station 
please visit http://your.kingcounty.gov/solidwaste/facilities/
bow-transfer.asp?ID=343 or for questions regarding 
accepted materials, fees, and hours you may call 296.4466. 

Pacific Topsoils, Inc. 
6000 S. 129th Street, Tukwila – 772.3091
Monday – Friday: 7:00 AM – 5:00 PM 
Saturday:  9:00 AM – 4:00 PM 
Sunday: 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM
In addition to the listed local companies, yard debris drop 
off options and pickup services may be found at King 
County’s Solid Waste Division’s ‘What do I do with…?’ 
website at http://your.kingcounty.gov/solidwaste/wdidw/. 
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Library Corner
PROGRAMS FOR 
CHILDREN AND TEENS
Movie Mondays
Mondays in July, 2:00 PM
Enjoy family movies at the 
library! Check at the library 
or call 242.6044 for the list 
of films.

Family Story Times 
Thursdays, July 2 – August 6, 
10:00 AM
All ages welcome, ages 5 and 
younger with adult. 

Stories, rhymes, song 
and dance!

Spanish Story Time
Mondays, July 6 – August 3, 
7:00 PM
All ages welcome, ages 5 and 
younger with adult. 

Join Xiomara and Julie for 
a bilingual Story Time in 
English and Spanish. Stories, 
songs and rhymes! Cuentos, 
canciones y rimas!

The Brave Little Tailor, 
the Musical
Thursday, July 2, 2:00 PM
Ages 3 and older

When a simple tailor swats and 
kills seven flies with one swing, 
he creates a special belt to 
brag about his achievement. 
Others assume he’s a great 
hero and through a series of 
challenges, the little tailor 
gains confidence and learns 
to believe in himself.

Robotics Workshop 
for Children
Friday, July 3, 1:00 – 4:00 PM
Saturday, July 18, 1:00 –  
4:00 PM
Ages 6-12, Please pre-register

Children are invited to this free 
robotics workshop developed 
by the Raisbeck Aviation High 
School Robotics team. Build 
a robot and learn how to 
program it while learning 
what FIRST Robotics is.

Yes, It Is Rocket Science
Friday, July 10, 1:30 PM
Ages 5-7, Please pre-register

Learn about the history of 
rockets and Newton’s laws 
of motion. Then apply your 
understanding to design, build 
and test your own rocket.

Rockets to the Moon 
Science Workshop
Friday, July 10, 3:00 PM
Ages 8-12, Please pre-register

Have you ever wanted to go 
to the moon? Learn about the 
Apollo space program, how 

astronauts got to the moon 
and what we have learned 
from space travel. You’ll also 
get to design, build and 
launch your own rocket.

Construction Power Hour
Wednesday, July 15, 2:00 PM 
Ages 4-12

Practice your building and 
engineering skills with fun 
materials including Legos, 
blocks, Tinker toys and more.

Concoctions: Heroes 
and “Sheroes” Show
Thursday, July 23, 2:00 PM
Family program,  
all ages welcome.

This award winning enter-
tainer presents fun stories 
and songs about heroic men, 
women, kids and critters, with 
a flavor of math and science 
mixed in for a delightful 
recipe to support reading. 
You can join in and sing and 
dance along with Dan.

Paper Towns Movie 
Release Party
Thursday, July 23, 4:00 PM
Ages 10 and older

Are you a fan of John Green’s 
Paper Towns? Enjoy games 
and trivia, share your favorite 
parts of the book, make 
predictions about the movie 
and eat snacks!

The Backyard Heroes 
Puppet Show
Tuesday, July 28, 2:00 PM 
Ages 3 and older

The Backyard Heroes have 

been noticing things happen-
ing around their tree house, 
and they are ready to take on 
the case of the I-V-Y. Join 
Archie Raccoon and his friends 
in the musical puppet show.

Drawing Comic Book 
Heroes and Aliens
Tuesday, August 4, 2:00 PM
Ages 9-12

This science fiction author of 
graphic novels will teach you 
to draw your own aliens, 
superheroes and their environ-
ments using basic shapes.

Minecraft Mania
Thursday, August 6 – 2:00 PM 
Ages 10 and older

Calling all Minecraft fans! 
Enjoy themed activities 
and games.

ADULT PROGRAMS:
Drop-in to Learn 
About eBooks
Friday, July 24 & August 21, 
3:00 PM
Get started with KCLS eBooks! 
Bring your eReader, tablet, 
phone or just your questions.
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Talk Time
Wednesdays, 1:00 PM
Practice speaking English with 
other English language 
learners. Learn about 
American culture and meet 
people from around the world. 
Classes are free, join anytime!

Knitter’s Book Club
Wednesday, July 8 & 
August 12, 7:00 PM
Bring your current knitting 
project and share what you’ve 
been reading in this casual 
monthly gathering. You’ll hear 
about some of the latest new 
titles and meet other knitters. 
Knitting needles, yarn, basic 
lessons and plenty of encour-
agement will be on hand for 
beginning knitters.

Valley View Library 
Book Club
Join the Valley View Library’s 
monthly book group for lively 
literature discussion. Books 
are available for check out at 
the information desk. All are 
welcome!

Tuesday, July 28, 7:00 PM 
“This House of Sky” 
by Ivan Doig 

Tuesday, August 25, 7:00 PM 
“Sycamore Row”  
by John Grisham

Know Your Neighbor 
Do you know your neighbor? For many 
residents the answer is “no”. The reality is 
that in the past 20 years society has become a 
place where we have less connection to those 
who live around us. “Why should I care?” you 
may ask. You probably feel reassured knowing 
that you have family or close friends in the 
region that you can count on in an emergency. 
But what would happen if you were unable to 
reach out to them? 

Recently we’ve witnessed several large-scale 
disasters that have hinted at what might 
occur. Hurricanes Sandy and Katrina brought 
some of the most developed and populous 
areas of our nation to a standstill for weeks 
before any sense of normalcy was restored. 
The 2011 tsunami in Japan so isolated an 
entire region of that nation that many of its 
residents were not heard from for months. 

In an effort to better prepare our own 
community, the SeaTac Office of Emergency 
Management (OEM) is embarking on two 
new initiatives to strengthen the resiliency of 
our neighborhoods. The first program assists 
local residents with developing their own 
neighborhood-based communications hubs. 
Each hub will be staffed by resident-volunteers, 

supported by the City’s OEM and will serve as 
a local information and resource center. Local 
hubs will have the most current information 
about an emergency and can also use their 
local hub to report damage or injury or request 
aid. Hubs will have direct communications with 
the City’s Emergency Coordination Center so 
urgent requests and updates can be relayed 
without delay. 

Complementing our community hubs will be the 
introduction of the Map Your Neighborhood 
program. This program allows neighbors to 
identify unique local situations and needs that 
might arise during an emergency. Residents 
then develop a plan to address those issues and 
support community members. SeaTac OEM will 
provide the necessary training and only receive 
that information important to community 
recovery. This is a neighbor-helping-neighbor 
program designed to establish a first level of 
response and assistance within the community. 
If you or your neighbors are interested in develop-
ing a community communications hub or would 
like more information about the Map Your 
Neighborhood program, contact Pat Lowery 
at the City’s Office of Emergency Management 
at 253.856.4565 or Police Community Service 
Officer Mechee Burnett at 973.4917.  

Good Neighbor Recognition
Do you have a neighbor who goes “above and beyond” by making exceptional contributions to 
improving the life of those on your street, in your neighborhood or for the community as a whole?

The City of SeaTac’s Good Neighbor Award gives you the opportunity to recognize individuals 
for their acts of goodness and call attention in a positive way to the benefits of being a good 
neighbor. Community members are nominated by their peers and the award recipients will be 
chosen from those submissions.

The 2015 Good Neighbor Award is restricted to actions for January 2014 through July 2015. 
The recognition program will have one Good Neighbor Award and three honorable mentions; 
all nominees will be recognized. Nominations will be accepted through July, with the award 
winners being announced at the 2015 SeaTac International Festival held at Angle Lake Park 
this year on September 12 – 13. 

Award guidelines, forms and instructions are available online at www.ci.seatac.wa.us/ 
goodneighboraward. They are also available at City Hall, the SeaTac Community Center  
or by contacting Resource Conservation/Neighborhood Programs Coordinator Trudy Olson 
at tolson@ci.seatac.wa.us or 973.4763. 

SeaTac Report  |  Summer 2015

11

http://www.ci.seatac.wa.us/goodneighboraward
http://www.ci.seatac.wa.us/goodneighboraward


Garbage  
and Recycling 
973.4763
Human  
Resources 
973.4650
Human  
Services 
973.4815
Job Line 
973.4655
Municipal  
Court 
973.4610
Community  
& Economic  
Development 
973-4750
Police 
Non-emergency 
296.3311
Police  
Department 
973.4900
Public Works 
973.4720
SeaTac  
Community  
Center 
973.4680

City of SeaTac 
973.4800
TDD Phone 
973.4808
Fax 
973.4809
City Clerk 
973.4660
City Council 
973.4800
City Manager 
973.4820
Code  
Compliance 
973.4750
Facilities, Parks  
and Public Works  
Maintenance  
Facility 
973.4770
Finance  
Department 
973.4880
Inspection Line 
973.4764
Fire  
Department 
253.856.4300
Emergency  
Management 
253.856.4565

City Directory
Area Code 206
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Neighborhood Grant Program – Still Time to Apply
The City of SeaTac’s 2015 Neighborhood Grant Program will continue to accept 
applications through July 15, 2015. 

SeaTac is committed to promoting and sustaining an environment that is responsive 
to resident involvement. The purpose of the program is to encourage the formation 
of neighborhoods that work together for neighborhood identity through collaborative 
projects. It is the goal of the Neighborhood Grant Program to build viable partnerships 
between the City and its residents. 

Total grant funds available for the overall 2015 Neighborhood Grant Program equal 
$5,000. Only qualified applications will be considered. Awarded projects will be 
determined by the amount of qualified applications the City receives and is limited 
to how many projects can be accommodated within the $5,000 program budget. 

The 2015 Neighborhood Grant Program projects require a two (neighborhood) to one (City) 
match for City funds awarded (2:1 match). For every dollar requested through the grant 
fund, two dollars of match must be provided by the applicant group. The applicant match 
is typically volunteer labor, donated materials, supplies and/or professional services.

Examples of projects include: neighborhood identity (signage, kiosks), community gardens, 
play areas, neighborhood events (Block Watch, Map Your Neighborhood), public amenity 
(benches, sculpture), neighborhood clean-up, youth projects, secure mailboxes, artwork/
neighborhood beautification, or other similar improvements.

•	 Projects must meet the program requirements. 

•	 2015 pilot program is limited to $5,000.

For information and application please contact Resource Conservation/Neighborhood 
Programs Coordinator Trudy Olson at 973.4763. Applications are also available on the 
City’s website under the Public Works Department’s web page at www.ci.seatac.wa.us/
neighborhoodgrantprogram.
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